

DIRECTOR KEITH L. SELLEN

Supreme Court of Misconsin

OFFICE OF LAWYER REGULATION 110 EAST MAIN STREET, SUITE 315 MADISON, WI 53703-3383 www.wicourts.gov/olr

> Telephone: (608) 267-8921 Toll Free: (877) 315-6941 – Ext. 3 Fax: (608) 267-1959

> > January 30, 2014

Clerk of the Supreme Court ATTN: Carrie Janto, Deputy Clerk P.O. Box 1688 Madison, WI 53701-1688

Re: Petition 13-11 Relating to Pro Hac Vice Applications – Response to Comments of WisTAF

Dear Deputy Clerk Janto:

I write on behalf of Board of Administrative Oversight (BAO) in response to the letter of Ms. De Ette Tomlinson, Executive Director, Wisconsin Trust Account Foundation (WisTAF), in which she expressed support of the petition with the modification that a portion of the increased pro hac vice application fee be designated for low income and indigent civil legal services. Ms. Tomlinson's letter requests that an additional \$150 be added to the fee, such that \$200 of the fee would be designated for the lawyer regulation system and \$150 designated for WisTAF.

The BAO recommends that the \$200 fee requested in the petition be designated in its entirety to the lawyer regulation system. The lawyer regulation system has not been fully funded over the past five years, resulting in an increase in open cases and processing times. Designating the \$200 fee to the lawyer regulation system will help alleviate this concern. The BAO opposes designating any portion of the \$200 fee for purposes other than the lawyer regulation system.

Very truly yours,

Keith L. Sellen

Director

cc: Ms. De Ette Tomlinson